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May 18, 2020 
 
 
 
 
 
TO: Regulated Handlers 
 
SUBJECT: Producer Settlement Fund Non-Payment 
 

On May 15, 2020, Dean Foods, DIP (debtor-in-possession), a regulated handler on the Upper 
Midwest Order (F.O. 30), did not pay its obligation to the Producer Settlement Fund (PSF) as 
required by Federal milk marketing order regulations.  USDA recognizes the significance of 
this non-payment and is continuing to work with the Department of Justice to attempt to 
recover these monies as part of the Dean Foods, DIP, estate. 
 
When payment is not made to the PSF, Federal milk marketing order regulations prescribe 
procedures for how the remaining marketwide pool monies should be distributed to handlers 
(§1030.72).  When PSF monies are not sufficient to make full payments to handlers, the 
Market Administrator shall reduce uniformly such payments to handlers due a payment from 
the PSF. 
 
Accordingly, for milk pooled on Order 30 during April 2020, payments to handlers from the 
PSF have been reduced pro rata.  Should the PSF payments be recovered from the Dean 
Foods, DIP, estate at a later time, full payments will be distributed.  In the meantime, Federal 
milk marketing order regulations provide for reduced payments to producers from regulated 
handlers who did not receive full payment from the PSF (§1030.73(c)).  Consequently, the 
enforced minimum payments to producers will be at the pro rata amount. 
 
USDA will continue to monitor this situation and work to assist the dairy industry.  Additional 
information will be provided to all market participants as it becomes available.  If you have 
any questions, please contact Glen Rieck at 1-888-301-8224, ext. 2211, or me at ext. 2207.  
We can be reached by email at grieck@fmma30.com, or vhalverson@fmma30.com.   
 
 
 
 
/s/ Victor J. Halverson 

Market Administrator 
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